Submission

No 17

INQUIRY INTO MUNICIPAL WASTE MANAGEMENT IN NSW

Organisation:

Tweed Shire Council

Name:

Mr/s G J Edwards

Position:

Manager Environment & Health Services

Telephone:

02 6670 2440

Date Received:

29/03/2006



Please Quote Council

DW1338261

For Enquiries Please Contact:

Ian Percy

Telephone:

(02) 6670 2440

TWEED SHIRE COUNCIL 22 March 2006

The Committee Manager Standing Committee of Public Works Parliament House Macquarie Street SYDNEY NSW 2000

Dear Sir

Municipal Waste Management in New South Wales

Council wishes to submit the following submission to the Inquiry into Municipal Waste Management in New South Wales.

1. Council believes that its current municipal waste management practices are effective and appropriate. Council has a weekly 50:50 divided 240 litre MGB service. One side to collect recycling and the other waste material.

In addition Council offers a voluntary 240 litre MGB fortnightly garden waste collection and a 240 litre MGB weekly recycling collection from multi unit dwellings. Recycling materials are sorted and sent to market and waste is disposed of to landfill, which still remains the cheapest disposal option.

- Council acknowledges the current arrangements may not be best practice, however, other options that were considered were more expensive and did not receive support from the community. There are also no incentives for Council to practice better waste management alternatives.
- 3. The Department of Environment and Conservation have assisted the development of best practice methods by the development of model guidelines for Waste and Recycling Collection Contracts. These guidelines should improve the cost effectiveness and planning for new waste management contracts.
- 4. Council has investigated new technologies associated with waste collection and disposal, however believes that these technologies are not proven and are not a realistic alternative for landfilling at this stage. The higher cost of disposal may also be an impediment. Council is monitoring this situation.
- 5. Council is aware that disposal of waste by landfilling does impact on the environment, however, other methods of waste disposal with a lower environmental footprint are either not proven or, too expensive or both.

Yours faithfully

G J Edwards

Manager Environment & Health Services

re Itt

9. Edwards



CIVIC AND CULTURAL CENTRE, MURWILLUMBAH PO BOX 816, MURWILLUMBAH NSW 2484 TELEPHONE: (02)6670 2400 FAX: (02)6670 2429

PLEASE ADDRESS ALL COMMUNICATIONS TO THE GENERAL MANAGER
ABN 90 178 732 496
www.tweed.nsw.gov.au

120eb02